
 

 

 
Fun Facts about the Rotary Club of Sugarloaf 

 

 Our club was chartered on September 17, 1982. 

 We were originally the Rotary Club of South Gwinnett and then rebranded 

to the Rotary Club of Sugarloaf on February 27, 2018. 

 Weekly meetings were originally held at Summit Chase; then Western 

Sizzler in Snellville; then Little Gardens in Lilburn; then Northwood 

Country Club; then The 1818 Club; and currently at Sugarloaf Country 

Club. 

 We were the 2nd club chartered by the Gwinnett club (1st was Peachtree 

Corners) and 3rd club in Gwinnett.   

 Main people from the Gwinnett Club that were responsible for chartering us 

were Elliott Brack, Buck Lindsey and Jim Steele (who was their club 

president at the time). 

 We helped charter the Snellville club (now Sunrise) and all of their charter 

members were from our club except one.   

 We were the first club in Gwinnett County to admit women.  The first 

woman admitted was Carolyn Collins, who later transferred to the Peachtree 

Corners club.   

 Our signature fundraiser, the Gwinnett Duck Derby, started in 2015 and has 

raised more than $100,000 to benefit charities throughout Gwinnett.   


